


GOSNOLD CONSERVATION COMMISSION
April 9, 2021
Meeting held at Town Hall and via Zoom

Meeting open @ 10:33

Remote participants: Leo Roy, Jay Merriam, Michael Parker, Bev Prevost, Ned Prevost, Carlyn Nunes, Gail Blout, Marla Garfield, Catherine Ricks (Foth)
In person participants: David Warr, Lisa Wright, Paula DiMare

Leo Roy made a motion to approve the minutes of February 19, 2021 and March 5, 20201 with 1 minor revision of changing sunk to sump.  Duly seconded.  Unanimous vote.

The Notice of Intent public hearing was continued from March 5 for the Walls/Roads/Drain Project.  David Warr, Buzzards Bay Coalition, Foth and Gail Blout walked the project a few weeks back, there is a minor change by the Winter House driveway.  The work will be done in coordination with the pipe replacement project to avoid redundancy with digging and paving.  There will be an infiltration trench near the driveway which will protect mature trees and allow for the Buzzards Bay Coalition shed.  Water run-off will go into the trench.

Michael Parker made a motion to create a final Order of Condition for the project.  Duly seconded.  4 voted in favor of the motion.  Lisa Wright abstained as she was not present at the previous meeting.

A motion was made to close the public hearing and the town agreed to allow more than 21 days for the issuance of the Order of Conditions which will be issued in May.  Duly seconded.  So moved.  Unanimous vote.

New Items: 
· David Warr suggested that the Conservation Commission meet with Andy Bobola to create a process for Andy to sign off on building permits as Andy is the Conservation Agent.
· There was discussion about piling replacement in the harbor.  All pilings are sub-licensed to the individual owners by the town which holds the Chapter 91 license. The Commission will review Chapter 91 licenses and the policy for repair/replacement.
· The Order of Conditions for Church’s Beach has been redrafted.  It has not been circulated for signature.

Eventually a new Notice of Intent will be filed for the new fuel farm.  Ralph Packer has offered to have the Conservation Commission visit the Vineyard to review his fuel system with Convault tanks. The old tanks will be removed soon.  Phase 1 is complete; the pipes have been removed.  Phase 2 is happening now; the tanks are being exposed and the material is being removed.  Licensed Site Professionals are present.  Ralph and Glenn have been very helpful during the process.

A motion was made to adjourn.  Duly seconded.  Unanimous vote.  Meeting adjourned @ 11:38 AM.

Respectfully submitted by: Lisa Wright
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